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Wilmington Urban Area

Technical Coordinating Committee

Meeting Notes for February 11, 2015
Members Present:

Mike Kozlosky, City of Wilmington

Adrienne Harrington, TDM Coordinator

Ed Parvin, Town of Carolina Beach

Ken Vafier, New Hanover County

Megan Matheny, WAVE Transit

Helen Bunch, Brunswick County

Stephanie Ayers, NC Ports

Patrick Riddle, NCDOT Division 3
Robert Waring, Town of Leland
Athina Williams, Town of Belville

Allen Serkin, Cape Fear COG

Megan O’Hare, Pender County

Trey Burke, Town of Navassa
Don Bennett, City of Wilmington
Nancy Avery, Town of Kure Beach

Nora McCann, NCDOT Planning Branch

Zach Steffey, Town of Wrightsville Beach

Whitney Prease, Wilmington International Airport

Others Present

Loretta Barren, FHWA

Rockne Bryant, NCDOT

1.  Call to Order
Mr. Kozlosky called the meeting to order at 10:06am.  
2.  Approval of Minutes 
The minutes for the meeting January 14, 2015 were approved unanimously.  

3.  Presentations

a. Federal Functional Classification Update, Nora McCann
Ms. Nora McCann and Mr. Rockne Bryant, with the NCDOT Transportation Planning Branch gave a presentation on the Federal Functional Classification Update.  Ms. McCann explained that functional classification is a process to group streets and highways into classes and the services that they are intended to provide.  Ms. McCann noted that the 2010 census was the spring-board for the update.  
Mr. Bryant told members that the Department updates the classification system every 10 years across the State.  The process gives all the MPOs and RPOs a chance to review and make necessary changes or corrections.  He noted that changes can also be made throughout the year by submitting a change-request.  Mr. Bryant reviewed the changes submitted to FHWA from NCDOT.
Mr. Kozlosky explained that local jurisdictions tie density to the Functional Classification Maps.  Mr. Vafier told members that requirements for different types of projects are based on their locations.  The maps are used in helping to determine set-backs and other dimensional requirements.  Ms. O’Hare noted that the maps are used in determining individual driveway access points in residential subdivisions in Pender County.  
Mr. Bryant told members that updated maps are going to be live on the GIS website in an effort to move away from paper map versions.  Mr. Kozlosky stated that he has significant concern about the online maps and staff would prefer to have a hard-copy.  Mr. Kozlosky said he was also concerned about the timeline of the updates to the information reflected on the maps.  Ms. Barren suggested adding a date-field to the maps so everyone will know when the last updates were made.  Mr. Bennett suggested keeping a PDF of the maps in order to track progression of the updates.  Mr. Serkin told members he has concerns regarding the approval dates from FHWA.  If they have approved a revision and the quarterly update has not yet been released, problems may occur if permits are denied because the changes have not yet be added to the Functional Classification Map GIS file.  He requested that any changes be communicated down the line on the day FHWA approves those functional class changes.  Mr. Bryant said he would coordinate with FHWA and make the information available.  
Ms Rashid suggested that the Transportation Planning Branch staff include a Functional Classification Map as part of the meeting agenda packet for TCC and TAC meetings every month, even if there are no changes.  
Following some additional discussion, Mr. Bryant told members that Road Characteristics information, which includes the current Functional Classification system, is available online at GO! NC, a NCDOT portal where you can access and publish geospatial information pertaining to transportation in North Carolina; as well as, the information is also available for download as GIS shapefile directly from the NCDOT GIS Unit on connect.ncdot.gov.
4.  Consent Agenda

a. Opening of the 30-day Public Comment Period for STIP/MTIP Amendments (February)
b. Resolution approving 2014-2015 Unified Planning Work Program Amendments

Ms. Avery made the motion to approve the items on the consent agenda and forward to the TAC for consideration.  Ms. Harrington seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

5.  Regular Agenda
a. Resolution supporting the Town of Leland’s Request for the use of STP-DA balances for the Old Fayetteville Road Multi-use Path

Mr. Kozlosky told members that the Town of Leland has requested $163,000 from the STP-DA balance from FY13 for additional right-of-way and construction for the Old Fayetteville Road Multi-use Path.  In a letter received from their Town Manager, Mr. Hollis explained that based on the Town’s conversations with NCDOT, it was determined that the project must be moved to the southern side of Old Fayetteville Road.  To do so will necessitate obtaining additional easements for the project.  The Town is requesting an additional $163,000 from the STP-DA reserve funds for the additional easements. 
Mr. Bennett made the motion to support the Town of Leland’s request for the use of STP-DA balances for the Old Fayetteville Road multi-use path and forward to the TAC for consideration.  Mr. Riddle seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
6.  Discussion
a. Cape Fear Transportation 2040

i.  Public Outreach Schedule
Ms. Rashid told members that staff will be pushing back the open house meetings to April.  She said staff is in the process of locking in dates and locations for seven public meetings.  Once the schedule is finalized, staff will send out notices.  She noted that public comment will also be accepted online.  Ms. Rashid said comments will be accepted through the end of April.  
b. Wilmington MPO Logo Update
Mr. Kozlosky told members that the TAC agreed on the name Greater Wilmington Transportation Planning Organization (GWTPO).  Staff will begin the process of updating the MOU and once that has been adopted, the MPO will begin using the new name.  
c. Future Potential Long-Range Planning Studies
Mr. Kozlosky told members that based on the discussion at the last meeting, member jurisdictions were asked to submit studies for funding consideration over the next three years.  He noted that staff received 17 submittal requests.  Mr. Kozlosky suggested establishing a prioritization process to rank the projects/studies.  Ms. Matheny suggested obtaining cost estimates for the studies as part of the prioritization process.  Mr. Kozlosky asked that members to develop a cost estimate for each of the studies and send the information to him by February 20th.  He said staff will work to develop a ranking process for the studies and bring it back to the next meeting.
d. STIP/MTIP Modifications
Mr. Kozlosky told members that staff will be bringing STIP/MTIP modifications to the next meeting for consideration.  
7.  Updates
Updates are included in the agenda packet.  
8.  Announcements
9.  Adjournment
With no further items, the meeting was adjourned at 11:35pm.
The above minutes are not a verbatim record of the proceedings.  

The entire proceedings are recorded on a Compact Disc as part of this record.






